
 
 

Rt Hon Anne Milton MP 
Minister of State for Apprenticeships and Skills 

Sanctuary Buildings   Great Smith Street   Westminster   London   SW1P 3BT 
tel: 0370 000 2288   www.education.gov.uk/help/contactus 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ms Catherine Orange 
Chair of the Corporation 
Bradford College  
Great Horton Road 
Bradford 
BD7 1AY 

 
7th February 2018 

 

 

Dear Ms Orange, 

I am writing following the assessment of Bradford College by the Further 
Education (FE) Commissioner. The college was referred to the Commissioner 
following the decline in its financial health. I have accepted the Commissioner’s 
recommendations. 

I welcome your appointment as the new Chair of Bradford College and of the 
appointment of the new CEO.  The experience and expertise that both yourself 
and the new CEO bring to the college should ensure the necessary focus on 
addressing all the FE Commissioner’s recommendations.  

It is important that you now urgently develop and implement a robust recovery 
plan which integrates financial recovery with a post inspection action plan that 
reflects the whole College Group. I am glad to hear that work is currently 
underway in developing the plan. 

The Commissioner team will consider progress against the recommendations 
at the stocktake assessment in February 2018. If insufficient progress has been 
made, the need for further structural change will be considered. 

I know the huge importance of the college’s work, and that it has many 
committed teachers and students. I have asked the Commissioner to update 
me on progress. 

This document and my letter will be published on gov.uk. If you have any 
questions about the Commissioner’s assessment, please contact the 
Commissioner directly at FE.Commissioner@education.gov.uk.  
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I am copying this letter to MPs: Naz Shah; Imran Hussain; Judith Cummins; 
Philip Davies and John Grogan. 
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